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The Maryland Senior Citizens Action Network (MSCAN) is a statewide coalition of 
advocacy groups, service providers, faith-based and mission-driven organizations that 
supports policies that meet the housing and care needs of Maryland's low and 
moderate-income seniors. 
 
Senate Bill 299 would establish a Commission on Trauma-Informed Care, tasked with 
prioritizing the trauma-responsive and trauma-informed delivery of State services that 
impact children, youth, families, and older adults. MSCAN supported this bill last year 
and we are glad to see that the suggested amendments to include older adults have 
been incorporated into SB 299 this year, as well as language to include a geriatric mental 
health clinician with expertise in trauma on the Commission. 
 
Older Marylanders of low income who are struggling with housing and health care needs 
have higher rates of trauma in their histories than older Marylanders who are not having 
those struggles. Members of MSCAN firmly believe that public services targeting older 
adults need to be trauma informed, just as they should be for children and youth.  
 
Recently, the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) required nursing homes 
to become trauma-informed and to provide trauma training to staff. This was done in 
recognition of the high rates of trauma among the nursing home resident population 
and the fact that services are more efficacious when they are not re-traumatizing. In 
Maryland, assisted living regulations are following suit.  Given the push for “aging in 
place”, Maryland needs to ensure that community-based programs serving older adults 
are trauma informed as well. 
 
More broadly, SB 299 seeks to coordinate a statewide initiative to prioritize the trauma–
responsive and trauma–informed delivery of state services that impact children, youth, 
families, and older adults. MSCAN believes that this would bring Maryland agencies a 
step closer into the growing body of research and best practices supporting trauma 
informed care at all levels. 
 
Members of MSCAN respectfully and strongly urge the Committee’s favorable report on 
Senate Bill 299. 
 


